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City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Facilities Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – January 28th, 2015
Attendees:  John Andrews (Scribe), Johnny Welch (Chairperson), Ron Umali, Mark Sorensen, Joe Chand
Absent: Marina Cresswell, Robert Tessmer
Guests: Michael Cave, 
Chair: Johnny Welch
Scribe: John Andrews 

Safety Committee Meeting: 
· January minutes were approved. 
· Mike C. - Update on skylight at our buildings. Risk assessing the current building list to determine if any skylights are near Techs equipment. The skylights that are near Equipment (6’) will need to have a guard put over it or a handrail installed around it. Current building are St. John’s Training, Kerby Garage, and New Police training center on Airport Way, New Water Administration, New Water warehouse, Water Meter Shop, ECC, 911, North Precinct. Will have a draft by next week for corrections. UPDATE; Once all are identified they will go back to Facilities to get guards. Two locations are high priority (see handout). Pricing information will be distributed.
· Johnny W. – LOTO TPB- Getting Proposal from EC Electric (OSHA gave a 9 month extension).
· Ron U. - Union Station roof access update. Hatch will wait until the end.
· Mark S. – Hazcom update. 
· Mark S. - PPE evaluation. Mike C. will send Mark some templates.
· Mark S. City Hall heat pumps: can’t find a common fix for all situations. We will need to schedule and take apart furniture to get to heat pumps. Mike C. passed out a handout for job safety. Marina want the employees to remove their belongings and the furniture and files will go through 12th floor to be moved.

· Bob states the Ken C. has expressed a safety issue at Kerby garages. There is an area that is unmaintained and when wet is unsafe. Marina will look into this, Mark will provide pictures.

· Mark S. Ken C. has concerns about his roof access hatch. He is currently using half of an extension ladder and there is not a 3’ extension on the access. Bob T. has looked into this several times at a cost of $15,000 or $4,000 for caged ladder on outside of building. Johnny has found a handrail system for the hatch. Mike C states we should make a subcommittee for this.

Incident Review:
 Mark S.- 
St.John’s- Head injury requiring stitches

Items Closed:
· Ron U. MCC Panel resets should have been done the night before. Ron U. will check and report progress. Update- Project done.

· Johnny W. – Ken C. stopped contractors that were working too close to the edge of a roof with no fall protection. He also called their supervisor to advise them they needed their PPE to continue work. Johnny W. noted this is a good example of a cultural change. Mark S. suggested we give all contractors a safety packet before they work for the City. Packet will consist of policies and procedures and what is expected of them. This will be brought into the quarterly safety meeting with Bryant. Will also need to involve FM Global and City Risk.

Items to discuss for next meeting:
· New incident reports.

· Update from Mike Cave on City Hall heat pump safety concern. 
· Update from Mike Cave on roof skylight hazard.

· Mark S. to update on LOTO. 
· Site inspection results.

· Union Station Ladder and hatch update.

· PPE evaluation update.

Next Meeting: 
February 25th, 2015
Blazed Alder room (3rd Floor)
0830
Safety Quote:
Broken tools can be replaced.  You can't.  ~Author Unknown
